
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors 

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

 SUBJECT: Wine and Spirits Grant Request, Princeton Am-
bassadors 

           DATE:      May 27, 2021 

  

 
Background:  
 
The Princeton Ambassadors submitted a grant request for $2,500.  The item was tabled at the May 
13 meet for additional information regarding past levels of donation. 
 
Research revealed that a separate donation for the Princeton Ambassador program was not ever 
made.  In the past, it appears that a portion of the general donation to the Princeton Chamber of 
Commerce was used for this program. 
 
Recommendation:  
 
Staff has no recommendation regarding this request.  The approved donations for 2021 year to date 
total $17,400 of the $20,000 set aside. 
 


